
 

W I N G T I P S  

  The Official Electronic Newsletter of EAA Chapter 1300 in Henderson, NV                                                                         January, 2014 

 

President’s Corner 
Submitted by Glenn Austin, President 

 

Due to several missed communications between the editor and the chapter president, there is no 
“President’s Corner” in this issue.  As far as is known, the regularly scheduled chapter meeting is still 
on for Wednesday, Jan. 8th at 7:30 PM in the regular meeting room. 
 

Chapter Meeting Minutes from 13 November 2013 
Submitted by Seb Trost, Secretary 

 
Meeting called to Order at 7:32 PM by Vice President Robert Jones. 
 
50/50 Drawing– get your tickets now. 
 
New Members: 
Randy Coursolle – moved in March Safety Pilot for a TBM 
 
Guests:  None present. 
 
Thanks for tonight's snacks:  Darlene Trost and Virginia Requa for dessert tonight 
 
Thanks to Pahrump Young Eagles Event Volunteers   
 

The Ground Crew:  Selina Herrington Linda Frazier 
           Rachael Holland          Randy Holland 

 
The Pilots:  Terry Frazier  Roger Hansen 

         Kevin Gregory    Chuck Hermann 
         Brian LaMontagne Ralph Millard   
                         Dean Herrington 

 
Thanks to NBAA Convention Volunteers 
   Bill Newton  Sue Newton 
              Dean Herrington Glenn Carlson 
              Helen Carlson Bill Lawbaugh 
             Bill Bailey  Lynn Edikauska 
             Adam Edikauska Lisa Munro 
                                       Ralph Requa 
 
Election of Officers 
Members need to vote NOW! 
 
Last meeting’s Minutes were published in the Newsletter 



 

 
A Motion to accept the minutes as published was made by Randy Holland and Seconded by Glenn 
Austin - The Motion passed. 

Treasurer's Report for December, 2013 
Submitted by Brian Prinzavalli, Treasurer 
 

Balance Foreword From Last Months Report:  
 

$3,326.90  

     Income For The Month: 
   

 

Christmas dinner registrations $1,873.20  

  

 

50/50 $51.00  

  

 

Membership dues $20.00  

  

     Total Income For The Month: 
  

$1,944.20  

  

Subtotal: 
 

$      5,271.10  

     Expenses For The Month: 
   

 

Christmas dinner $1,110.51 

  

  

  

  

 

    

  Total Expenses For The Month: 
  

$1,110.51 

     Balance Ending For The Month: 
  

$      4,160.59  

     

     Respectfully Submitted: 
   

     

 

Brian A. Prinzavalli 
  

12/31/2013 

 
Treasurer 

  

Date 
 

 
 
A Motion to accept the report was made by Ralph Millard and seconded by Dave Jochman – The 
Motion passed. 
 
Old Business: None 
 
New Business 
 
Reports 

Tech Counselor – none 
 
Young Eagles – No events planned.  The event in Pahrump was successful.  A very interested 
young lady desiring to get into flying career spoke to us.  The Board will be looking into what 
we as a chapter can do to help her – more to follow.  Dave Jochman mentioned Women in 
Aviation has big scholarship available. 
 

 Eagles – Helen Carlson – not getting any response from all the letters being sent out 
 
Flyouts – Terry Frazier – to Flabob this Saturday – check the weather 



 
Webmaster – Randy – Christmas Party sold out in 8 days – off the web site 
 
Newsletter – none 
 
Project Updates – none 
 
Christmas Dinner Thursday, Dec 5th 5:30-9:30PM Here at HND - SOLD OUT 
 
Darlene Trost brought the gift basket to be presented to the Christmas Dinner Speaker.  See it 
at the back table. 
 

Elections Update- 
 No mailed votes received.  The Herringtons voted by proxy through Robert Jones.  Ralph   
           Millard and Roger Hansen are tallying the votes and the results will be announced after the   
           presentation. 
 
Guest Speaker - Captain Kevin Smith – Critical Thinking from the Flight Deck. 
 
Election Results- 

 
Glenn Austin –   President 
Chad Hesterman –   Vice President 
Brian LaMontagne    Secretary 
Brian Prinzavalli –     Treasurer 
      Chapter Board Members 

Roger Hansen  
 Kathleen Jones 
  Tom Mahon 

 
 

50/50 Drawing:  $51 won by Dave Jochman.  
 
A Motion to adjourn was made by Ralph Millard and seconded by Seb Trost – Motion passed 
 
 

 
Ed. Note:  The November, 2013 Chapter Financial information 
was not published in the last newsletter and appears in this 
issue below 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 

    

SOUTHERN NEVADA EAA CHAPTER 1300

Monthly Treasurer's Report

November, 2013

Balance Forward From Last Months Report: $3,386.81 

Income For The Month:

None

Total Income For The Month: $0.00 

Subtotal:  $3,386.81 

Expenses For The Month:

Meeting Expenses $59.91

Total Expenses For The Month: $59.91

Balance Ending For The Month:  $3,326.90 

Respectfully Submitted:

Brian A. Prinzavalli 11/13/2013

Treasurer Date



     

     

     

    

     

    

     

     

    

     

     

     

     

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


